Unapproved Meeting Minutes

Meeting of the Board of Directors

Villa De Golf Association, Inc.

December 16, 2014 in the Clubhouse

Call to Order and Roll Call

President K. Ward called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. The following directors were present:

Kent Ward


  President


Chuck Burris

  Director

Barb Mannette
 
  Vice President

Thomas King

  Director

Bob Shafer


  Treasurer




Bernadette Moriarty

  Secretary

RPM property manager Leslie Randolph present and Chair of the meeting transitioned to Leslie Randolph.

Proof of Notice:   Manager L. Randolph confirmed that a meeting notice had been posted in accordance with the Association By-Laws
Officer Reports

Treasurer’s Report: Mr. Shafer provided a verbal overview of the financial report for the month of November. Written report attached and posted for the record. A motion was made by Mr. Ward to accept the report. The motion was seconded by Mr. King. Motion passed unanimously 6-0
Unfinished Business
No unfinished business

New Business
Adoption of the 2015 Budget- Pres. K. Ward noted that the Membership, by vote, at the preceding Membership meeting, approved all four (4) of the items namely the partial funding of reserves, carryover of surplus funds, waiving of the financial audit and the use of reserve funds in case of disaster/catastrophic event.  A motion was made by Mr. Shafer to approve the 2015 budget as presented to the Membership. Seconded by Mr. Burris. Motion passed unanimously 6-0
With the resignation of Bob Tait from the Board, a vacancy exists. A motion was made by Mr. Ward to elect Bonnie Boak to fill the vacant position. The motion was seconded by Ms. Manette. Motion passed unanimously 6-0.

Bob Shafer proposed the installation of a light with an on and off switch,  at the grilling patio, located between buildings 5 & 6. Mr. Ward made a motion to accept the proposal. 2nd  by Mr. Burris. . Motion passed unanimously 6-0.

Following discussion regarding additional lighting, Board requested that any requests be made by completing the Maintenance Form, available in the Office.

Ken Swerienga made a request for volunteers to continue work projects throughout the property; already completed painting of kitchen ceiling, plant removal, tree removal, pool deck coating, limited mulching
Adjournment- Mr. King made a motion to adjourn. Second by Mr. Burris . Motion approved.  Meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM
